
Today, along with community partners and Clark County Parks and Recreation, I was able to dedicate a new restroom facility and
streetscape improvements at Pebble Park located at 8975 Topaz Street.  Originally constructed in 2007, the new improvements at
Pebble Park include a new public restroom and perimeter landscaping of trees and shrubs along Pebble Road and Eastern Ave.  
 Pebble Park is popular with both neighborhood residents and sports leagues alike. The park has a trail, picnic areas, a playground,
a water play feature and a very large green area used by several sports leagues as practice space.  The addition of a restroom
facility will greatly improve the overall experience for park users.  The restroom and landscaping improvements will further
incorporate this park into the adjacent neighborhood.  Those wanting more information about Pebble Park can call the Clark County
Parks and Recreation Department at (702) 455-8200 or visit www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/parks. Clark County Parks and Recreation
can also be found on social networking sites such as Twitter and Facebook.

Earlier this week, I had the opportunity to visit and tour one of the small businesses that applied for and received one of Clark
County's Small Business Grants this past Summer. With the needs of small businesses in mind, Clark County has opened
applications for a second round of grants including the Clark County Small Business Stabilization Grant and Clark County Small
Business Protective Retrofit Grant. I strongly encourage small businesses in District G and all of unincorporated Clark County to
apply for these grants so Clark County can assist your business during these difficult times. Clark County has partnered with the
Nevada Small Business Development Center at UNLV for those who may need assistance with the application process. The
Nevada Small Business Development Center at UNLV is online at www.unlv.edu/sbdc and can be reached at (702) 895-5019. 
 Information about these grants can be found in this newsletter.  Also included in this week's newsletter is information about the
2020 Census, the 2020 Fall Job Fair Virtual Series, upcoming NDOT projects and information about the general election early
voting.

As always, do not hesitate to email us at ccdistg@clarkcountynv.gov or call our office at (702) 455-5561 with any questions or
concerns.  You can also follow us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/jim.gibson, Instagram @CommishJGibson or Twitter
@CommishJGibson.

Jim
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Local small business owners affected by the ongoing pandemic and related closures may qualify for thousands of dollars in free financial
assistance from the County.

Applications may be submitted for the second round of the County’s Small Business Stabilization Grant, which awards local businesses up to
$5,000 or $10,000 each (the maximum depends upon how many employees the business has). The funding does not need to be repaid and
may be used for working capital to cover general expenditures such as rent, utilities, inventory or payroll.

To qualify for this grant a business must be based in unincorporated Clark County, have a Clark County business license and have 20 or fewer
employees. Business owners who unsuccessfully applied for these funds in June are encouraged to apply again as some eligibility provisions
have changed. Also, businesses that received funding from a County grant earlier this year may apply for this second round of funding.

Additional information about the grant qualifications and the application are available through the County Community and Economic
Development website at www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/EconomicDevelopment. Applications are due by 11:59 p.m. Sept. 29.

“Thousands of small businesses here and across the country are barely hanging on,” Commission Chairman Marilyn Kirkpatrick said. “This
program is an investment in our community that will keep businesses open and people working.”

“Empty storefronts and unemployed workers are terrible for neighborhoods and tragic for the affected families,” Commissioner Michael Naft
said. “By supporting small businesses when they need it most, we can ease their financial strain and help save the jobs that support thousands
of families in Southern Nevada.”

“The County was able to help more than 500 local small businesses through our grant programs earlier this year, and we hope to double that
number during this second round,” Commissioner James B. Gibson said. “People who have never needed assistance before may desperately
need it now. So please, apply for this financial lifeline and help us help you keep your doors open and your employees on the payroll.”

Earlier this summer, the County distributed over $2 million to more than 500 businesses through small business grant programs aimed at
assisting those hurt by the pandemic. Funding for the grant programs comes from the federal Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security
(CARES) CARES Act. Commissioners visited J Gursey Coffee Roasters, which was awarded a County small business grant earlier this year,
today to announce that second-round grant applications are now available.

Clark County has partnered with the Nevada Small Business Development Center at UNLV for those who may need assistance with the
application process. The Nevada Small Business Development Center at UNLV is online at www.unlv.edu/sbdc and can be reached at (702)
895-5019.

Clark County Now Accepting Applications for Small
Business Grants
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With just two weeks left to participate in the 2020 U.S. Census, Clark
County officials are encouraging any local households that haven’t
participated to get counted as soon as possible.

Since March when people could begin taking the Census, 66 percent
of households in Clark County have filled out their Census forms, with
55.4 percent responding online. The participation rate for Nevada is
65.6 percent, while the national response rate is 65.9 percent. The
deadline to respond to the 2020 Census count is Sept. 30.

“This year it’s easier than ever to participate in the Census online, by
phone or by mail, and it’s one of the most important things you can do
to help our community,” said Clark County Commission Chairman
Marilyn Kirkpatrick. “A complete count will help Nevada and our
community get its fair share of federal  funding over the next 10 years
for schools, roads, health care and other needs that will be vital to our
economic recovery as we put the COVID-19 pandemic behind us.”

The 2020 Census form can be filled out online over the U.S. Census
Bureau’s website at www.2020Census.gov or by phone or mail. The
Census Bureau is operating toll-free language assistance lines in
multiple languages including the three most common spoken in
Southern Nevada: English (844) 330-2020; Spanish (844) 468-2020;
and Tagalog (844) 478-2020. The Census Bureau also is offering
American Sign Language support and has a toll-free Telephone
Display Device (TDD) number of (844) 467-2020. Information about
the Census is available on the Southern Nevada Counts website at
www.SouthernNevadaCounts.com.

Officials say in the 2010 Census, Nevada’s population was
undercounted with only 60.4 percent of households participating.
Children under 5 tend to be the most undercounted of all Nevadans. 

““We are happy to report that our participation rate is better than the
last Census, but time is ticking to get the most complete count
possible for 2020,” said Clark County Commission Vice Chairman
Lawrence Weekly. “Data collected from the Census means funding
for many community services over the next 10 years. We need
everyone who lives here to be counted so we get our fair share of
funding.”

The results of the Census, taken every 10 years, help decide how
billions of dollars in funding is distributed to states and communities
over the next decade, and are used to determine how many
Congressional seats get allocated to each state. Nevada stands to
receive more than $6 billion each year over the next 10 years based
on 2020 Census data. The funding helps pay for transportation
projects, Medicare and Medicaid assistance, emergency services, job
training, and a variety of programs for children including school
lunches, health insurance, foster care and federal Pell Grants for
college students.

“We are grateful to those who have participated in the Census so far,
and encourage anyone who hasn’t participated yet to get online or
call the Census Bureau as soon as possible to be counted,” said
Clark County Commissioner Justin Jones, chairman of the Southern
Nevada Regional Planning Coalition, which initiated the Southern
Nevada Counts effort. “The process only takes a few minutes and the
results will be a significant help to our community over the next ten
years.”

One person per household fills out the questionnaire on behalf of
everyone who lives at the address as of Census Day on April 1, 2020.
The questions ask for names, ages, birthdates and races of
residents, and whether the home is owned or rented.  By law,
information provided for the Census is confidential and not allowed to
be shared with immigration or law enforcement agencies or the
courts. The U.S. Census Bureau is required to use census responses
for statistical purposes only.

“We have a large and diverse immigrant population in Southern
Nevada that needs to be counted in the census, so our community
gets the representation and funding it deserves from Washington,”
said Clark County Commissioner Tick Segerblom, who also serves
on the Southern Nevada Regional Planning Coalition. “We want
people to understand that the information they provide for the census
is confidential by law and cannot be used against them in any way by
any government agency or court. Census information is used for
statistical purposes only, and a complete count is critical to Southern
Nevada’s health and well-being over the next 10 years.”

Officials Urge Residents to
Participate in Census
Before Sept. 30 Deadline

Clark County Response Rate Is 66 Percent
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HOW IT WORKS 
 Our 2020 FALL series of Job Fairs are 

FREE to attend! 
 Employers from various industries 

will be scheduled on the dates listed 
above to present their job opportuni-
ties and answer your questions.  

 PRE-REGISTER AT: 
www.nvcareercenter.org/fall2020 

 Once you are registered, you will re-
ceive an access code to participate. 

 Questions?  Call 702.822.4200 
 Hosted by: Clark County Commissioners Jim Gibson and  

Tick Segerblom 

Commissioner 
Jim Gibson 

Commissioner 
Tick Segerblom 

 Thursday, Oct 8  ·  3:30PM  ·  WAREHOUSE / LOGISTICS 
 Thursday, Oct 15  ·  3:30PM  ·  WORK FROM HOME  
 Thursday, Oct 22  ·  3:30PM  ·  CUSTOMER SERVICE/CALL CENTER 
 Thursday, Oct 29  ·  3:30PM  ·  HEALTHCARE 



You have symptoms of COVID-19 including fever, cough, or
shortness of breath.
You have been in close contact with someone who has a
confirmed or possible case of COVID-19.
You were in a setting where you were exposed to a large crowd
and people were not wearing face coverings or maintaining social
distancing.
You are planning to visit someone at high risk for COIVD-19
illness, including people 65 years of age and older or people with
serious medical conditions.

Fiesta Henderson Hotel and Casino, 777 W. Lake Mead Pkwy. in
Henderson, 89015
Texas Station Hotel and Casino, 2101 Texas Star Lane in North
Las Vegas, 89032
Sam Boyd Stadium, 7000 E. Russell Road, 89122
Eldorado High School, 1139 Linn Lane, 89110, near Nellis
Boulevard and Washington Avenue.

Clark County and local health officials are encouraging anyone who
attended large gatherings over Labor Day weekend or meets other
recommended testing guidance to get tested for COVID-19 to help
limit the spread of the virus in the community.

“After a big weekend like Labor Day, it’s important to remind people
to get tested for COVID-19 in case they came into contact with
someone who may have had the virus without knowing it,” said Clark
County Commission Chairman Marilyn Kirkpatrick, a member of the
Southern Nevada Health District’s Board of Health. “This virus is
silent and invisible and can be spread by people who have the virus
but aren’t exhibiting symptoms. Until a vaccine becomes available,
testing will continue to be an important part of our community’s
strategy to fight COVID-19 along with the three W’s – wash your
hands, watch your distance and wear your face covering.” 

Health officials recommend a COVID-19 test for people if:

“The Southern Nevada Health District encourages everyone to get
tested,” said Dr. Fermin Leguen, Acting Chief Health Officer of the
Southern Nevada Health District. “Testing is especially important for
anyone with symptoms or for anyone who does not have symptoms
but has been in close contact with a confirmed or possible case, or
was exposed to a large crowd with little or no social distancing or
people wearing face coverings. Testing and contact tracing, in
addition to wearing masks in public places, and keeping social
distancing (six feet apart from others) are how we can lessen the
impact of COVID-19 in our community.”

The “Stop, Swab & Go” COVID-19 testing program is operating at
four drive-thru Las Vegas Valley locations through Friday this week,
and will continue to operate at two sites next week at Texas Station
Hotel & Casino and Fiesta Henderson from Monday, Sept. 21 to
Friday, Sept. 25. Hours of operation are 6 a.m. to 2 
p.m. The tests are free, self-administered nasal swabs. No proof of
health insurance is required. The tests are available to anyone who
wants to be tested, including families and children. The public can
register online for appointments at
www.DoINeedaCOVID19Test.com. Those who arrive without
appointments can register on site upon arrival. Locations include:

In addition, two community-based testing sites operated by University
Medical Center and community partners are open five days a week,
Tuesday through Saturday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.  at Cashman Center Exhibit
Hall A in downtown Las Vegas, 850 N. Las Vegas Boulevard, and the
UNLV Thomas & Mack Center’s Strip View Pavilion Room off Tropicana
Avenue and University Drive.  Appointments can be booked online
through UMC’s website at www.umcsn.com. While appointments are
encouraged, walk-up testing stations are available at both locations for
those who arrive without appointments. Those with no online access or
limited access may call UMC at (702) 383-2619 to schedule
appointments.

Clark County, the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
(HHS) and the state of Nevada partnered to make 60,000 COVID-19
tests available in our community as part of “Stop, Swab and Go” testing
program. The Clark County Fire Department and the Nevada National
Guard are providing logistical support for the “Stop, Swab & Go,” while
the federal government is providing the test kits, sample collection staff,
lab capacity, and registration services. Clark County and state officials
requested the additional resources as part of a federal program initiated
by the White House and Coronavirus Task Force to offer surge testing in
hot spots across the country.

The registration website for the “Stop, Swab & Go” event,
www.DoINeedaCOVID19Test.com, is managed by eTrueNorth, a HHS
program contractor. Individuals must register to be tested by creating a
username and password to schedule an appointment on the site. They
will be prompted to print a voucher or take a screen shot of it with their
cell phone camera to present upon arrival for their testing appointment.
Results should be available within two to five business days after the
date of specimen collection. Individuals will be notified by email when
their test result is available. Results are only given via the website and
individuals must log into the website to obtain their test results using the
same username and password they created when scheduling their
appointments. The telephone number to the eTrueNorth call center is
(800) 635-8611. As the demand for COVID-19 testing is high so is call
volume to the call center. Individuals who need help obtaining their test
result can revisit the website to learn their username or reset their
password.

All test results, positive or negative, will be reported to the Southern
Nevada Health District. Anyone notified of a positive test result is
encouraged to follow-up with their primary care physician and to stay
home and self-isolate to limit the spread of the virus. The Health District
will follow up only with people who test positive for the virus as part of its
local contact tracing and disease investigation efforts.

Since May, Clark County and community partners have conducted
197,188 tests as part of its community testing program. The number
includes more than 21,000 tests that have been conducted as part of the
“Stop, Swab and Go” program, 34,291 tests at Cashman Center and
14,850 at the UNLV Thomas and Mack Center Strip Pavilion Room, as
well as 22,989 tests at one and two-day strike team events conducted
with the Southern Nevada Health District at various locations.

People with general questions about COVID-19 can call the health
district’s Information Phone Line at (702) 759-INFO (4636), between the
hours of 7 a.m. and 7 p.m. Anyone in need of social service support to
self-isolate can contact Nevada 2-1-1 for resource referrals. Information
about COVID-19 resources also is available in Spanish through the
“Esta En Tus Manos” (It’s in your hands) outreach initiative at 
 estaentusmanosnevada.com.  The health district has a calendar of
testing events in English and Spanish posted at www.SNHD.info/covid.

`Stop, Swab & Go!’ Drive-
Thru Program Operating
Until Sept. 25th
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Do you know teenagers that are trying to find
pandemic-friendly volunteer opportunities? In an
effort to assist the many teens looking for chances to
earn these valuable hours, Henderson Libraries has
re-launched its Teen Service Club. 

This club is now offering projects for youth ages 11-
17 and it’s as easy as stopping by a Henderson
Libraries location (check hendersonlibraries.com for
location addresses) to pick up a packet of supplies
(one kit per teen) via the curbside pickup service.
The club is kicking off with its first project—creating
"thank you" notes for healthcare workers in Southern
Nevada. These notes will be dropped off at
Henderson Hospital and other Valley Health System
locations. 

“All levels of employees at these institutions have
been working hard to keep our families and
neighbors healthy during this unprecedented health
crisis, and this is a small way to demonstrate our
gratitude,” shares Henderson Libraries Assistant
Library Manager/Youth Services Department Head
Bethany Lafferty. “We will be providing kits with
supplies to get started and the kids will need to
provide their own glue, markers, paint, and whatever
else they'd like to use to complete the decoration and
write a message.”

Lafferty notes that many educational and civic
organizations, as well as a variety of scholarship
applications, require volunteer hours as criteria.
Creating these cards using their artistic skills will earn
students 15 minutes of service time for each note
card completed. Finished cards need to be turned
back in to a library location (via curbside pickup) by
September 30, 2020 and service time will be
calculated based upon the return slips for each
participant. A letter detailing the service hours will be
sent via email to the participant after September
30th. 

Established in 1944 as a single library in Downtown
Henderson, Henderson Libraries operates four
locations in Henderson, providing free access to
materials, programs, and services to meet the
diverse and varied needs of the community
throughout Southern Nevada. Although Henderson
Libraries’ physical locations are still closed, be sure
to visit https://hendersonlibraries.com/coronavirus to
learn about the curbside pickup option. For even
more information, please visit
hendersonlibraries.com.

Does Your Teen
Need to Earn
Volunteer Hours?
Henderson Libraries has just the
opportunity

I-515 Northbound Overnight
Lane Closures, Bridge
Inspections Sept. 22-24 in
Clark County

The Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT) will close an outside travel
lane along northbound Interstate 515 (U.S. Highway 95) at Tropicana Avenue
in Clark County from 9 p.m., September 22, until 4 a.m., September 23, for
bridge inspections. The following night, meanwhile, two inside travel lanes will
be closed along the same northbound stretch from 9 p.m., September 23, until
4 a.m., September 24.

Motorists should use caution while travelling through the work zone, heed
construction signage, and take alternate detour routes, if possible. NDOT
works with Waze to inform the public about planned highway restrictions, but
unscheduled construction changes, closures and restrictions are possible due
to weather or other factors. For the latest state highway conditions, visit
nvroads.com or call 511 before driving.

NDOT and its contractors continue vital highway construction and maintenance
activities upkeeping Nevada’s transportation system for essential travel and
supply chain deliveries. The department actively practices COVID-19-related
public health and safety protocols, including social distancing of six feet or
more and restricting groups to 10 or less, thereby keeping our team, families
and communities safe and connected.

The Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT) will close an outside travel
lane along southbound Interstate 515 (U.S. Highway 95) at Eastern Avenue in
Las Vegas from 9 p.m., September 21, until 4 a.m., September 22, for bridge
inspections.

Motorists should use caution while travelling through the work zone, heed
construction signage, and take alternate detour routes, if possible. NDOT works
with Waze to inform the public about planned highway restrictions, but
unscheduled construction changes, closures and restrictions are possible due
to weather or other factors. For the latest state highway conditions, visit
nvroads.com or call 511 before driving.

NDOT and its contractors continue vital highway construction and maintenance
activities upkeeping Nevada’s transportation system for essential travel and
supply chain deliveries. The department actively practices COVID-19-related
public health and safety protocols, including social distancing of six feet or more
and restricting groups to 10 or less, thereby keeping our team, families and
communities safe and connected.

I-515 Southbound Overnight
Lane Closures, Bridge
Inspections Sept. 21 in        
Las Vegas
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Downtown Summerlin LV Ballpark (Event Tent)Downtown Summerlin LV Ballpark (Event Tent)

Silverado Ranch Plaza (Event Tent)Silverado Ranch Plaza (Event Tent)

Heritage Park Sr Facility

Boulevard Mall (Event Tent)Boulevard Mall (Event Tent)

Meadows Mall (Event Tent)Meadows Mall (Event Tent)

East Las Vegas Comm Ctr

Centennial Ctr (Event Tent)Centennial Ctr (Event Tent)

Blue Diamond Crossing (Event Tent)Blue Diamond Crossing (Event Tent)
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Las Vegas Athletic Club-North (Event Tent)Las Vegas Athletic Club-North (Event Tent)

Arroyo Market Square (Event Tent)Arroyo Market Square (Event Tent)

Las Vegas Strip Site at Pebble (Event Tent)Las Vegas Strip Site at Pebble (Event Tent)

Desert Breeze Comm Ctr

Cora Coleman Senior Ctr
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Las Vegas Athletic Club-Northwest (Event Tent)Las Vegas Athletic Club-Northwest (Event Tent)
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Lowe’s (Event Tent)Lowe’s (Event Tent)

McCarran Marketplace (Event Tent)McCarran Marketplace (Event Tent)

Mountain Crest Comm Ctr

Mountain’s Edge Regional Park (Event Tent)Mountain’s Edge Regional Park (Event Tent)

Neighborhood Recreation Ctr

Nellis Crossing Shop Ctr (Event Tent)Nellis Crossing Shop Ctr (Event Tent)

Paradise Comm Ctr

Parkdale Rec and Senior Ctr

Silver Mesa Recreation Ctr

Silver Springs Recreation Ctr

Veterans Memorial Leisure Ctr

Walnut Recreation Ctr

West Flamingo Senior Ctr

Whitney Comm / Recreation Ctr

Galleria At Sunset (Event Tent)Galleria At Sunset (Event Tent)

Deer Springs Town Ctr (Event Tent)Deer Springs Town Ctr (Event Tent)

This information is for display purposes
only. No liability is assumed as to the
accuracy of the data delineated herein.

For coronavirus prevention reasons, some sites
may be subject to temporary closure or revised
times, until further notice. For updates, check
our website (www.ClarkCountyNV.gov/vote) or
call (702) 455-VOTE (8683).

Dr W U Pearson Comm Ctr (2nd Week Only, Oct 24-30)Dr W U Pearson Comm Ctr (2nd Week Only, Oct 24-30)

Doolittle Comm Ctr (1st Week Only, Oct 17-23)Doolittle Comm Ctr (1st Week Only, Oct 17-23)
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